
TOGETHER WE BUILD OUR COUNTRY: YOUR CONTRIBUTION, OUR DEVELOPMENT 

  

  

 

NOTICE 

Former  

International Business Companies 

 

 

The Director General hereby notifies all former International Business Companies 

(IBCs) now companies, of our new requirement concerning the filing of returns. 

 

With immediate effect, all former IBCs obligated to file taxes with our offices, must 

include a certified copy of their company’s annual financials with their yearly 

returns. 

 

Taxpayers are being encouraged to utilize our ONLINE SERVICE through the IRIS 

Belize e-portal to create an online account for filing and making payments online.      

 

 

‘Effortless, Easy and Electronic tax services for Everyone’ 

 

A notice from the Director General  

of the Belize Tax Service Department 

May 3rd, 2024  

  


